FUNDAMENTAL BAPTIST

WORLD-WIDE MISSION

P.O. BOX 341356 MEMPHIS, TENNESSEE 38184-1356 901-873-2146 FAX: 901-873-2148

June 29,2018

Dear Friends in Christ,

Greetings in the Name of Jesus. We thank the Lord for His many blessings to us. Bonnie and I were able to drive to Memphis TN. for the Mission Conference on June 8-14. It was a wonderful experience. The preaching was wonderful. We saw missionaries thaat we have known through the years and others that we had never met before. We were excited to be back at Eastside Baptist Church where Bro. Finley Cutshaw is the pastor. We were made to feel right at home. It is always to meet with our dear friends from the Mission Board. That was a highlight of the year.

After all the blessings that we had received, then there was a castrophe. On June 24th on our 12th wedding anniversary at 5:00 in the afternoon we were getting ready to head for church. I was in the car waiting for Bonnie to get in. As she came out of the house there were three people in our driveway. Two men and a woman. They pulled a gun and told her to give them the key to our car. They made me get out of the car. They took the key from my wife and our cell phone and fled in the car. When my wife and I were back in the house we thanked the Lord that He had spared our lives, God had sent His angels to protect us. God is so good. As of today our car was recovered and two of the people are in custody. Please pray for us as many things are still pending.

We know that God is in total control and that our lives are in His hands. Whatever He allows His grace is sufficient.

Thank you for your prayers and support that you have been so faithful in doing for us.

Love in Christ,

Lewis and Bonnie Browning

Lewis Brown

FUNDAMENTAL BAPTIST

WORLD-WIDE MISSION
P.O. BOX 341356
MEMPHIS, TENNESSEE 38184-1356
901-873-2146 FAX: 901-873-2148

March 29 2018

Dear Friend's in Christ,

Greetings in Jesus Name. Springtime has finally arrived. As we observe Easter I think of the wonderful words of the angels in Luke 24. "He is Risen" and because He lives we have eternal life through Him. I think of many little children today that all they know about Easter is an easter bunny. How sad.

Since my last letter there have been many trips to doctors. I had to have a stint put in one leg and I go back next week to get a stint put in the other leg. I am on insulin also. Please pray with me that I will get blood flow in my feet so that there will be no amputation.

I did get the opportunity to speak to my nephew this week about his salvation. He said he had asked Jesus into his heart but he isn't serving Him. I hope to be able to get to talk to him in person soon.

If the Lord is willing I hope to be able to go to the Mission Conf. in June. For me all I have to do is sit but for Bonnie she will be doing the driving. Also another prayer request is that we are voting on a pastor in April.

Thanks to each of you that pray and give. May God bless you for your faithfulness to Him.

In Christ, Lewis Browning

2

FUNDAMENTAL BAPTIST

WORLD-WIDE MISSION
P.O. BOX 341356
MEMPHIS, TENNESSEE 38184-1356
901-873-2146
FAX: 901-873-2148

Dec.29,2017

Dear Friend's in Christ,

Greetings in Jesus Name. For God so loved the world that He gave His only begotten Son that whosoever believeth in Him should not perish but have everlasting life. Greater love hath no man than this that a man lay down his life for his friend. When I was in the seventh grade, I had a teacher, Mrs. Flynn that taught Bible. She taught a scripture verse for every letter of the alphabet. She said she cried when bible teaching was taken from the schools. Today we are reaping the results of that.

We trust that each of you had a wonderful Christmas. We had all of Bonnie's children with the grands, greats, and one great-great. It was a blessing to have them.

Pray for our church that we will get a pastor soon. The last time that we were in TN. I had planned to go to three different churches but I got sick and I was unable to do so. Please pray for my health. When I went to the doctor he said there was nothing that he could do for old age. I pray if the Lord wills that I will be able to go to Memphis this year for the Mission conference.

Thanks to each of you that pray for us and give so faithfully. May God bless you in His service.

Loye in Christ

Lewis & Bonnie Browning